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DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N. Y. 10016 212 686·0710 

ARCHBISHOP TORKOM MANOOGIAN, PRIMATE 

February 8, 1977 

The Reverend Father Karekin Kasparian 
Pastor, Armenian Church of Westchester 
25 Manhattan Avenue 
Crestwood, New York 10707 

Dear Father Karekin: 

On December 1, 1976, we requested from you information not 
provided to us in your annual report for 1975. 

To date, we have not received this urgently required inform­
ation. Consequently, the assessment schedule for 1977 is being 
delayed. 

Would you kindly send to us no later than February 15, 1977, 
the amount in dollars of pledges from your parish in 1975. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

s respect~y, • 

Syn un Palvetzi~ 
Di ector 


